
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Please support our Business Members 
 
Aria Printing & Shipping, Ken Aria 
Atnip Company Interior Design, Jerry Atnip 
Berge-Pappas-Smith Chapel of the Angels, Dan Kevin, 
Ian & Sam Smith  
Coldwell Banker, Elaine Arnt 
Coldwell Banker, Lisa Blaylock 
Collective Discovery, Lisa Stambaugh 
Jan's Art Studios, Janice Schafir 
Keller Williams Realty, Pat Cote 
Mission Coffee Roasting Company, Gael Stewart  
Mission Veterinary Center-Robert Tisdale 
Mission's Mane Attraction Hair Design, Joe & 
Fernanda Cambra 
Tavares Realty, Jim & Valerie Tavares 
What's Happening's Tri-City Voice Newspaper, 
William & Sharon Marshak 
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Mailing Address, PO Box 3073 Fremont, CA 94539-0307           
Website, www.olivehydeartguild.org 
Olive Hyde Art Gallery, 123 Washington Blvd, Fremont, CA 94539 
Gallery Curator – Sana Chiang, olivehydecurator@fremont.gov 510.791.4357 
Recreation Supervisor – Gloria Kim, gkim@fremont.gov 510.791.4324 
Recreation Superintendent – Irene Jordahl, ijordahl@fremont.gov 510.494.4322 
Hours – Thursday to Sunday, 12-5PM (during exhibitions) Gallery Phone 510.791.4357 

 

Exhibit Calendar 2022 
 

Journey of Color by May Shei 
Virtual Exhibit: Thursday, January 20 – Saturday, April 2 
In-Person Exhibit Thursday, January 27 – Saturday, April 2 
Opening Reception: Friday, March 4, 2022 (7-9pm) 
 
Hidden Treasures, Local Talent 
Virtual Exhibit: Thursday, April 14 – Saturday, June 25 
In-Person Exhibit: Thursday, April 21 – Saturday, June 25 
Opening Reception: Friday, May 6, 2022 (7-9pm), includes 
Scholarship exhibit and announcements 
 
Annual Textile Exhibit 
Virtual Exhibit: Thursday, July 7 – Saturday, September 17 
In-Person Exhibit: Thursday, July 14 – Saturday, September 
17 
Opening Reception: Friday, July 22, 2022 (7-9pm) 
 
Holiday for the Arts Show and Sale 
Exhibition Dates: October 21-23, 2022 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Programs 
March program 

Basket making with a view 

March 23, 10am-2pm 

At the home of Jennifer Wool 

 
Come make a basket while enjoying a view of the Santa Clara 

valley.  Artist Jennifer Wool will teach 12 lucky people to make 

a small basket at her home on the road to Mount Hamilton.  

Others are welcome to come and watch.  

Please click through to the OHAG website for details and to 

sign up. Olivehydeartguild.org 

 

 
Atnip Company Interior Design 

Jerry Atnip 
 

801 Beach Street 
Ashland, Oregon 97520 

510-697-1960 
 

atnipdesign@gmail.com 
 

mailto:olivehydecurator@fremont.gov
http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/
mailto:atnipdesign@gmail.com


 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

My OHAG Job: PROGRAM COMMITTEE CHAIR POSITION 
In our opinion, the program Committee is the most fun and interesting job in the Guild.  If you 

enjoy a wide range of art, visiting local galleries and art museums, consider volunteering for the 

Program Committee.  You will enjoy meeting and inviting talented artists to be our Program 

Guest Artists.   It’s fascinating to watch a demo and fun to try a mini-workshop.  Additionally, it’s 

great to take a field trip to an exhibition at a major Bay Area Art Museum.  Seeing our members 

supporting and participating in the programs is also rewarding.  Perhaps more important, 

programs provide an opportunity for us to welcome our members and invite the public to attend 

a program--and hopefully join the Guild.  

Having Co-Chairs for Programs is a great way to discuss potential guest artists or field trip 

locations as well as to share the work.  Currently we are Co-Chairs. We generally check out 

potential places and people together for programs.  Jan does most of the program write ups for 

the Guild and the Tri-City voice.  Elaina is very familiar with local artists and art venues and so is 

generally the initial contact with them.  Elaina also interfaces with Lisa Stambaugh for the 

website. Usually, we both attend the Wednesday morning board meetings, but it's not necessary 

that both of us be there. In fact, if neither can attend for some reason, we can send information 

to Guild President Judy Anglin and she will present it to the board. 

The program committee might be the right place for you. Either of us would be delighted to tell 

you more about it.  

Elaina Habel and Jan Quilici, Program Co-Chairs 

 

 

For more information please 
visit 

 
OliveHydeArtGuild.org 

 
or email 

 
 ArtistContact@OliveHydeArtGuild.org 

 
Entry Deadline 

July 7, 2022 

2022 Scholarship 
Announcement 

 
Each year, the Olive 
Hyde Art Guild provides 
scholarships to 
students, high school 
and Ohlone, who are 
pursuing higher 
education in art. 
 

Submission deadline: 
Friday, April 8, 2022 

 
Scholarship finalists will 

be notified by 
 April 18, 2022 

 
For more information 
and to download the 

application please visit 
 
OliveHydeArtGuild.org 

 
 

New Location for Serra Center Art Workshop! 

The Serra Center Art Workshop is looking forward to its 11th year with a 9 week spring 

session at a new location, Fremont Community Center, Central Park/Lake Elizabeth.  The 

larger size room will ensure a safe setting, with adequate working space and distance 

seating.  The class will run March 29 – May 24 on Tuesday evenings from 5:30pm to 

7:30pm and will be taught by COF Art Instructor Susan Bettencourt. This art instruction 

program, funded and sponsored by OHAG, is made possible through the collaborative 

efforts of the Guild, Serra Center, and the City of Fremont Recreation Services.   Thanks 

to a great team - Leslie McGarry, Gloria Kim, Irene Jordahl, Susan Bettencourt, Gail 

Blalock and Judy Anglin! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Fond 
Remembrance… 

 
Sadly, Janice Schafir, 
artist and longtime 

Guild Business 
Member, passed 
away on March 8. 

 
With sincere 

condolences to her 
family and loved 

ones. 
 

http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/
mailto:ArtistContact@OliveHydeArtGuild.org
http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/


  
      President’s Message  
 

 

 

Spring is definitely in the air and all around the guild, with lots to 

do by the close of OHAG’s fiscal year! 

The Nominating Committee is beginning its task to fill some open 

positions on the Board for the 2022-2023 year.    Please consider 

serving if you are contacted by Manveen Kalyanpur, Lorrie Wong, 

or Jeanne Delp.    There are some wonderful opportunities to join 

in and get involved….   a little, or a lot!!!   

 

“My Courage & Strength” is the theme of Children’s Mental 

Health Awareness Day Art Competition and virtual Art Exhibit 

hosted by COF Human Services Departments’ Youth and Family 

Services Division, in partnership with FUSD schools.  OHAG is 

pleased to support the event with a gift of $400 for art supply prize 

kits and gift cards. 

 

The Olive Hyde Friday night reception for the May Shei Exhibit 

saw a wonderful turn out.  Huge thanks and kudos to Hospitality 

Chair Lauren Shaver, Karen Dobmeier, several FCAC student 

interns, and guild members – all working behind the scenes and 

out in the courtyard to make sure guests had plenty of savories 

and sweets.  Not to be outdone, the wine bar was maybe the most 

popular spot with Robyn & Mike Leimer in charge, and with 

Maureen & Peter Langenbach pouring.  Great job all around!!! 

OHAG Annual Dinner or Lunch? – That is the question!   The 

annual installation celebration details will be shared once they are 

worked out.  In the meantime, hold the Wednesday, June 22nd 

date open for either a luncheon or dinner.  

 

That’s all for now!  Please let me hear from you if you have any 

questions, suggestions, ideas or comments.     

 

My thanks and best to all of you, 

Judy Anglin  

 

OHAG Treasurer’s Report  
 
BANK BALANCE 2/1/2022  $           45,816.57  

INCOME   

EXPENSES  89.96  

BANK BALANCE  3/01/22 45,726.61  

LESS UNCLEARED CHECKS                      612.11    

BANK Balance 3/01/22 45,114.50 

CD + INTEREST  10,527.71  

PAYPAL ACCOUNT                             -    

TOTAL ASSETS 02/28/22 $55,642.21  
 

 
Olive Hyde Art Guild's President, Judy Anglin and Ways & 
Means Co-chairs, Kate Mills and Joan Bobrink met at a 
recent Olive Hyde reception to tell Peter Langenbach that he 
has been selected as Featured Artist for the 2022 Holiday 
Show and Sale. 
 
Peter will choose a piece of his artwork to donate to Olive 
Hyde as a door prize at the Gala October 21, 2022. 

 

Board Highlights 
 

 First time in two years! …  the March Board meeting 

was held in-person, in the Mission Room  

 Good news!  Scholarship Chair Dina Rubiolo will now 

have help of new Co-Chair Lynne Sparling 

 $1,000 for the Ohlone Art Exhibit Awards was approved 

 April Flowers - Elaina Habel reports program likely to be 

held in the Olive Hyde Mission Room 

 OHAG Website -  Lisa Stambaugh continues to update 

the OHAG website Holiday Show pages  

 Brightening up the Courtyard -  Manveen  and a few 

select members will meet  to decide stain color options 

for the  trellis and bench 

 Coming soon!  A suggestion-box link for guild member 

input of ideas, comments, suggestions, questions 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Read the newsletter online at http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html  

Send an email to newsletter@olivehydeartguild.org to join OHAGNEWS email list   

Newsletter articles, information and submissions can also be sent to karend@cyberelite.com 

  
 

 

PO Box 3073  
Fremont, CA 94539-0307           

SPONSORS FOR OLIVE HYDE ART GUILD 
2021-2022 COMMUNITY VISUAL ARTS 

PROGRAMS 
Fremont Bank Foundation 

The Anderson Family Foundation 
Mahuron Family Fund 

Kalyanpur Family Giving Fund 
Tri-City Voice Newspaper 

East Bay Community Energy 

 
 

PROJECT MINI ART RETURNS   

Project Mini Art was such a wonderful success in 2020 that we are bringing it back as part of 
our Holiday Show in October.  We will display and sell Mini Artwork by our OHAG members for 
$35 each.  All proceeds will go to the Scholarship fund. The guild will provide a 5" x 5" gallery-
wrapped canvas with a 1-1/2" profile to all artists who would like to participate. We will show 
40 of these small pieces. 
 
All mediums that can be applied or adhered to this surface are eligible to participate, including 
painting, glass, collage, photography, fiber/textiles, beading, knitting, mixed media, mosaics, 
ceramics, and more.  Guidelines for completion of these pieces will be provided. There is no 
entrance fee for this event.   
 
If you are interested in participating, send an email with your name, phone, email,   
medium, and any questions you may have to deniseoyamamiller@comcast.net. Please respond 
by the end of April. The first 40 artists will be accepted and will get 1 canvas to complete. 
 

 

 
Here's a piece from the 
last Project Mini Art in 

2020, "Owl" by 
Barbara Schlein. 

 

http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html
mailto:newsletter@
mailto:karend@cyberelite.com

